
I hereby submit the following proposed change to Orange County Charter Section 707.C.: 
 

In order to provide a high level of transparency and ethical conduct under charter 
government, the board shall adopt a local code of ethics applicable to the board of county 
commissioners and to those employees required to file financial disclosure under state law 
or who participate in the county procurement process. Additionally the local code of ethics 
shall be applicable to appointed boards, committees and advisory boards. Such code, 
though more stringent than general law, shall not place the board of county commissioners 
or county employees in conflict with the state ethics code, or any other provision of federal 
or state law, and at a minimum shall provide for: 

 
I further request that this proposed specific change be considered by the 2020 Charter Review 
Ethics Concerning Lobbyists Committee. 
 
Finally I ask that I be added to the CRC Ethics Concerning Lobbyist Committee. 
 
Eugene Stoccardo 
 


